
Newsletter
10 January 2025

Issue: 16

Growth and Excellence, Every Day

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss L Shephard Deputy DSL: Mr A Dawson, Miss K King and Mrs S Cannon
If you are worried a child is at risk of harm, please contact one of the above or Social Care Direct on 0345 8503503 Copies of the 
Safeguarding Policy can be obtained from the school office or downloaded from the school website. 
https://cherrytreeacademy.org/safeguarding/

Term Dates - 2024/25

Spring half term
Holiday starts - Monday 17 February 2025
Back to school - Monday 24 February 2025

Easter
Holiday starts - Monday 7 April 2025

Back to school - Tuesday 22 April 2025
Summer half term

Holiday starts - Monday 26 May 2025
Back to school - Monday 2 June 2025 

Summer holiday
Holiday starts Wednesday 23 July 2025

Inset Days (subject to change):
Monday 21st July 2025
Tuesday 22nd July 2025

Dear Parents, Carers and Families, 

Happy New Year! I hope you and your families had a restful and enjoyable Christmas break, 
filled with warmth and joy. As we step into 2025, I want to take a moment to express my 
gratitude for your continued support of the school community. 

The start of a new calendar year is a wonderful opportunity for reflection and renewed focus. 
We are committed to ensuring that all students continue to receive the best possible 
education and support as they progress in their learning.

Despite the adverse weather, the children have been fully engaged in their learning all week. 
It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to Cherry Tree. 

Following the success of the Christmas parent crafts, we have confirmed dates for Easter 
crafts. Parents and families are welcome to join! Further details are on the following pages.

Thank you for all of your support.

https://cherrytreeacademy.org/safeguarding/


Attendance
20/12/2024

Reception 92%

Reception/Year 1 96%

Year 1/2 95%

Year 2 94%

Year 3 / 4
Miss King

88%

Year 3 / 4
Miss Hamed

91%

Year 5 94%

Year 5/6
85%

Year 6 90%



Stars of the Week



Photos of the Week



Staffing Update

As promised, before the Christmas break, I am now in a position to update you on the 
leadership of SEND at Cherry Tree. I am pleased to announce that Miss King will be 
leading our SEND provision until February half-term. 

Mrs Morris, has left her role as teaching assistant at Cherry Tree. On behalf of the staff 
team and Cherry Tree family, I wish Mrs Morris all the very best of luck for the future. 











Join us for a supportive coffee morning, led by CAMHs Future In Mind (FIM) where you can learn ways to support 
your children, take away practical tips to help your child to understand their emotions and know how to manage 
strong feelings.

We look forward to seeing you there!



Water safety is always important, but at this time of year with temperatures so low, it is highly important to remind children not to enter 
the water and to know what to do if they do end up being in.

Please can you share, what you feel is appropriate, with your children, and make them aware of the dangers of thin ice and cold water.

Please see some attached links with further information.

https://hub.wakefieldscp.org.uk/water-safety-wakefield/
https://www.rlss.org.uk/pages/category/winter-water-safety
https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/weather/warnings-and-advice/seasonal-advice/travel/out-and-about/winter-water-safety
https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/support-us/our-campaigns/safety-on-our-waterways/winter-water-safety

https://hub.wakefieldscp.org.uk/water-safety-wakefield/
https://www.rlss.org.uk/pages/category/winter-water-safety
https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/weather/warnings-and-advice/seasonal-advice/travel/out-and-about/winter-water-safety
https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/support-us/our-campaigns/safety-on-our-waterways/winter-water-safety


Attendance
Every week that a pupil achieves 100% attendance, they will received 2 stamps in their 
attendance passports. Later this term, children will be able to swap their stamps for 
prizes!



School Gates

A gentle reminder that school gates open at 08:40 and 
close at 09:00.

At home time, the gates will open at 15:10 and close at 
15:30. 



School Gates

www.cherrytreeacademy.org/admissions

http://www.cherrytreeacademy.org/admissions


Healthy Snacks



Healthy Snacks



Lateness and punctuality 

We've noticed an increase in pupils arriving late to school 
recently. Arriving on time is so important, as it sets a 
positive tone for the rest of their day. 

Please make sure your child is at school on time every 
day. 

Let’s work together to give them the best start! 





Please do comment, share and like our posts on Facebook and X. Our handles are:

x.com/CherryTree_SCH

Search Facebook for Cherry Tree Academy 2024/2025

https://x.com/CherryTree_SCH
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61563081396444








Updated information 



Updated information 



Please remember that only those, with the necessary 
permit, should be parking OR driving along Cobblers Lane 
within the School Street section at drop off and pick up 
times. 

The restrictions are enforceable and £60 fines can be issued. 

I know we all want to keep our children as safe as possible.

Thank you for your support.





This Week in Pictures



Cherry Tree Staffing:





Parking Request
The council have brought in restrictions on the section of 
Cobblers Lane that runs in front of our school and the 
Holy Family school.  

The restrictions are legally binding.  

Despite this, on the last visit by West Yorkshire Police, 
they spoke to 20-30 drivers who were not adhering to 
the restrictions.  

To clarify, the street is closed to all vehicles, except those 
with a valid permit, from 8.30 am to 9.10 am and again 
from 2.45 pm to 3.25 pm. 

These restrictions are in place is to try to ensure the 
safety of the children and families walking to and from 
school.  

The police will be making routine checks and will be 
issuing penalties to those who are not abiding by the 
restrictions.  

Those parents/carers who drive to school but do not 
qualify for a permit we have a park and stride site at the 
Cobblers Pub which you are welcome to use.  

Thank you for your support in this matter.  I am sure 
everyone agrees that the safety of our children is 
priority.  

• Mr Dawson will be available to meet 
with parents, from any class, to discuss 
things that are going well and take 
questions from parents and carers. 

• If you are interested in meeting with 
Mr Dawson, please contact Mrs Hayes, 
in the school office.

• An appointment, in person or via the 
telephone will be arranged. 

• Parent views are vital to our school’s 
success. 

Meet the Headteacher…

Give your views | Ofsted Parent View

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views

